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Company officers (CO) have many responsibilities. Aside 
from the emergency scenes, they have nothing less than a 
balancing act going on in the fire station (or should have).  
Our business is all about people, including our own people 
that we serve internally. We take care of each other like the 
family that we are. But are CO’s taking care of the needs of 
their firefighters as best as they can? Sometimes not. The 

CO is getting the work of the organization done through the firefighters. Most of 
the time this particular work is scheduled for them.  The CO gets to the station 
and opens up a calendar that shows them what is taking place for the day 
(Station tour, move up to another station to provide coverage while they go train, 
scheduled training for their crew, inspections, public relations events, and many 
other things.  All the while, their firefighters may have projects, responsibilities, or 
needs that are important to them but possibly lower on the priority scale than 
some of the other items on the list which they battle time for. This is where the 
CO can pay attention can make a difference. 
 
The goal is to keep your firefighters motivated and operating at a high level as 
long and as much as they can.  One of the biggest way to keep a firefighter 
motivated is to make sure his/her needs (projects, responsibilities, etc.) are being 
met, or at least a solid attempt is undertaken to show that the CO cares about 
meeting the needs of their firefighters.  One way or another, the CO needs to find 
a way.   
 
When a CO gets caught up in the calendar of scheduled events and tasks, and 
forgets to have 1-on-1 conversations with their firefighters to see how things are 
going with them, the CO will eventually see de-motivation in firefighters.  
Maintaining balance among the crew with everything that needs to be done for 
the organization and everything that needs and wants to be done by the crew 
can be difficult if the CO disengages from the relationship they should have with 
each member on their crew. That relationship should have a foundation of trust 
and communication.   
 
When you (CO) start to feel the day-to-day business is getting overwhelming, find 
out how your people feel about it. Are their needs being met as well? Or have 
you recognized that they aren’t and taken the time to talk with them about 
priorities and balance and how you plan to bring their needs back into focus.  
 
Finding and maintaining balance between the needs of the organization and the 
needs of your crew can be difficult. Add in the emergency responses and you’ve 



got yourself a challenging juggling act.  As a CO, make time where you can to 
support those things your firefighters want or need to be successful in different 
areas of their job. It could be that one of your people has wanted to reorganize 
part of the apparatus bay. By doing this, their pride level and ownership of their 
station grows stronger. This, in the end, keeps him/her operating at a higher 
level. 
 
Once again, it’s all about the people, both internally and externally. CO’s are the 
engine that drives the organizational machine. They worked hard to maintain the 
balance between the people up the chain, down the chain, and the people on the 
outside who call for our assistance. 
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